Waynesboro Area Senior High School
550 East Second Street
Waynesboro, PA 17269
717-762-1191x 1200

Dr. Diane McCallum, Principal

Dr. Allison Kopco, Assistant Principal
Mr. Martin Bigler, Assistant Principal

Mr. Eric Mcllquham, Athletic Director

March 17, 2023
Dear Parent/Guardian,

In preparation for the May Keystone Exam window, we have made plans to offer review opportunities for those
learners who did not receive a proficient score as of March 17, 2023 and therefore need to retest. Proficient
scores on all three Keystones - Algebra |, Biology, Literature - is the “cleanest” pathway towards meeting
Pennsylvania’s Act 158 Graduation requirements. Learners will take each Keystone at least two times before
we move on to other pathway options. After school review sessions will be from 2:30-3:30 pm on the dates
listed below.

Algebrall Biology Literature
Monday, March 27 Tuesday, March 28 Monday, March 27
Tuesday, March 28 Thursday, March 30 Tuesday, March 28

Wednesday, March 29 Monday, April 17 Wednesday, March 29
Thursday, March 30 Tuesday, April 18 Monday, April 17
Monday, April 17 Thursday, April 20 Tuesday, April 18
Monday, April 24 Tuesday, April 25 Thursday, April 20
Tuesday, April 25 Thursday, April 27 Wednesday, April 26
Thursday, April 27

Transportation home at 3:30 pm is the responsibility of the family. Please make sure your child is picked up on
time. Learners should come to review sessions focused on the task at hand. Learners who are causing a
distraction to the review session will be asked to leave.

After school sessions will focus on a check-in between the teacher and the learner regarding areas of
improvement and then review/practice using a workbook with support of at least one teacher per review
session. We will also make workbooks available to learners who are interested but cannot stay for after school
sessions. Please complete the Google Form linked HERE to sign your child up for review. Please sign up by
Friday, March 24 so we can order workbooks for the first week of review sessions.

We have not yet received official score reports from the January, 2023 Keystone administration. If you are
unsure which Keystone(s) your child needs to retake, please email Dr. Allison Kopco, WASHS Assistant
Principal.

Respectfully,

Dr. Diane A. McCallum, principal


https://www.education.pa.gov/K-12/Assessment%20and%20Accountability/GraduationRequirements/Act158/Pages/default.aspx
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfCSeX7U_4ykJ4PDcRp01fZOt908O_4FkQ_IUYVyDZNeEf9AA/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:allison_kopco@wasdpa.org

